

Agenda

Purpose:	Mascot Public School P&C General Meeting
Date:	Monday 20 June 2022
Time:	7:00pm – 8:30pm
Location:	Zoom Link Meeting ID: 613 6850 2190 Passcode: 975050
Attendees:	Helen TeRata; Lauren Mishawi; Jessica Welch; Kerren Hosking; Rebecca Kelly; Beth Hill; Brad Gilchrest; Rebecca Kelly
Apologies:	Anita Davids

Item	Details
Opening	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Call meeting to order <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Meeting started at 7:07pm by KH • Record of attendance and apologies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Attendance and apologies noted above • Conflict of Interest declaration <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Nil advised • Declare any vacancies <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Nil
Minutes	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Confirm minutes from previous meeting <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Minutes accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting on 16 May 2022.
General business	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Centenary celebrations update (working group) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - No working group meeting since 11 May 2022. KH will send out working group invite for next meeting. - KH shared that she met with the market organisers for the Centenary Art Show and Markets and they have availability for 21 October (original date, 28 October was not available). - Market operators will take carriage of everything, clean up, preparations etc. - The market operators also indicated that they would be interested in doing regular farmers markets on the school site. The operators work through the P&C rather than directly with the school. Lots of contractual arrangements in place but could be an ongoing revenue stream for the P&C. KH to explore further and report back at a later meeting. • Commemorative Bricks <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - KH advised that Shaun Ninjo is doing some back-end changes to the online system so bricks can be purchased

	<p>through the uniform shop. Will need a solid marketing strategy but will get them up online and see how it goes.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Colour Fun Run <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - KH advised that the prizes have arrived. Prizes are in about 30 boxes and not labelled. Will need a working bee to help distribute. - Anita will source bags to help with the distribution. - Certificates and medals were supplied for the top fundraisers. - KH suggested that prizes and medals be given out at a special assembly which could encourage involvement in the next event when they see what their peers have received. - KH raised the idea of doing the event again in 2023 as an end of the year event. - KH advised that we would be provided with the inflatables for the next event but we need to provide a date to lock it in. KH will provide some potential dates to HT.
<p>Correspondence</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Share and notify both incoming and outgoing correspondence <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Notification received to advise that the Before and After School Care ACN cancelled due to inactivity.
<p>Reports</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Treasurer <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Final amount raised in the colour fun run was \$26,632, however have to give back about 40% to School Fun Run. - Mother's Day stall took \$3,040 on the day – approx. \$1,200 profit after expenses. - Received the funds for kitchen grant - \$34,857 - Uniform shop has been mildly profitable, might need to look at pricing structure. ● Principal <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - HT congratulated the P&C for the amazing fundraising and efforts in all the behind the scenes stuff – has been remarkable. Great buzz and excitement and teachers getting involved too. - HT advised that student reports will be out next week. - Reports have changed format to make it more parent friendly, would appreciate feedback at the next meeting. - Report will include EAL/D Learning Progression for applicable students. - HT shared that scaffolding and contractors will be present at the school due to the painting of Block A. Expect work to be completed throughout the holidays. - HT advised that they are currently exploring uploading the newsletter onto a webpage to be able to the use of the App SWAY which enables it to be translatable to roughly 40 language options. A few tech things they are still exploring and might use a few members as guinea pigs. - HT advised that NAIDOC week is this Term however with so much going on it was decided to start celebrations this Term with some online activities and Stage 3 joining JJ Cahill HS

	<p>events and then continue celebrations next Term when the weeks aren't as packed.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - Dharwal language will be expanded to Stage 1 and Kindy next Term. Learning has been diverse and kids are so engaged. Ultimate dream and maybe something supported by P&C would be that the whole schools does it. - HT shared that she went to Opera House to see Ricky who was part of the Pasi Sahlberg conversation series. Mascot PS got a great plug in front of the educators as the pilot school for Ricky. - HT advised that the trees are growing lots of citrus and considering putting a bucket at the gate with the fruit for families to take for a small donation. - HT indicated that all is going well overall, coping with the few casuals we can find. Staff doing such a great job supporting each other. - HT shared that the historical display had been started with displays going up on the wall but unfortunately, they all came down, will look at better ways to secure items and will likely be a holiday job to finish. - The school received a gift from the Historical Society of some great quality large prints on sturdy card which will be used in the display. Also received an old uniform and trophy from community members. - HT shared that she is expecting a visit from an old principal and will get a photo with her. - HT mentioned that she has been speaking to staff about time capsule and starting to explore further.
<p>Other business</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Open discussion <ul style="list-style-type: none"> - BG raised a question about increasing the size of the preschool given the school growth. HT would like to see an increase and will speak to the Director to see what it would involve. - Father's Day was raised and possible options discussed. LM happy to be involved with running a Father's Day stall. - The option of school beanies was raised and some options were provided. It was agreed that they should be added to the uniform for use in winter only and that they would have the school logo and not centenary logo. - It was agreed that a pre-paid mobile phone and SIM can be sourced for use by the uniform shop. - It was agreed that JW will liaise with Helen and Cathy to arrange a school to school funds transfer for the money raised to support the Lismore community after the floods.
<p>Closing</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Next meeting - TBC • Meeting closed at 8pm